Oral Communication to Palo Alto City Council 

06 August 2006

My name is Patrick Muffler.  I have lived for 39 years at 961 Ilima Way in Barron Park.

Since my retirement from the US Geological Survey 41/2 years ago, I have been involved in a wide spectrum of emergency-preparation activities in Palo Alto:

· I am Chair of the Emergency Preparedness Committee of the Barron Park Association, and I have written 11 articles on emergency preparation for the quarterly Newsletter of the Barron Park Association. 

· I have graduated from PANDA training and have attended monthly refresher training sessions.

· I am one of the leaders in District 5 PANDA, a grass-roots effort to energize, organize and train PANDAs in District 5.

· I have participated in nearly every meeting of the Citizens Corps Council and its predecessor, the Community Disaster Preparedness Group.

· I participate in the Emergency Preparedness activities of PAN.

· I am a licensed HAM radio operator and participate as much as time allows in ARES/RACES.

I submit that this wide-ranging experience has given me a broad perspective in community emergency preparedness in Palo Alto.

I myself increasingly frustrated, however, by the lack of communication, coordination and cooperation among all the well-meaning emergency-preparedness efforts in our City.  I continue to perceive an absence of leadership and vision from both senior City staff and Council.  In the absence of this leadership and vision, citizens like myself who attempt to be effective find themselves wasting too much time jousting at windmills.  I am particularly concerned about the absence of meaningful coordination and cooperation between the City and its organized neighborhoods. 

I was inspired, excited and energized in January 2006 by the Mayor’s and the Council’s recognition of Emergency Preparedness as a highest priority and by the prospect of coherent City leadership on this matter.  Seven months have passed since then — 60% of the year, and even more if one considers that August and December are “lost” months.  I find myself depressed and discouraged by the lack of significant action to date and the absence of leadership from the Council and senior staff of the City of Palo Alto.  It has been “business as usual” with no vision.  

I know that my viewpoint is not unique among Palo Alto citizens.  We were led to believe that emergency preparation would be an agenda item tonight.  We are dismayed that senior City staff decided not to make it an agenda item and that therefore we citizens were denied the opportunity to speak to the details of our concerns.

